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ñThe secret of good teaching is to regard the 

childôs intelligence as a fertile field in which 

seeds maybe sown to grow under                          ñMy Tulip Gardenò by Elena- South room 

the heat of flaming imaginationò 

  Maria Montessori 

    

      

Coming School Events 

 

¶ The registration for the Summer Camp  

 and upcoming 2014-2015 school year is in full swing 

 

If your child(ren) will be attending Montessori Pathways Summer Camp,  

please return the Enrollment Application with $30.00 registration fee  

($15.00 for the second child) no later than May 15
th

. 

 

If you have decided to continue your childôs education at Montessori Pathways,  

please complete the Re-Enrollment Form and return it to us along with the $50.00 re-enrolment fee  

($25.00 for the second child) and the 10% tuition security deposit no later than May 15
th.

  

 

This will ensure a place for your child  

and help the school be prepared for Summer Camp and the next school year at the proper time. 

 

¶ We hope the weather will be on our side and we will be able to make our school beautiful.  

Join us for Planting Mornings on Wednesday, May 7 at 9:00am-10:30am 

It would be great if every child could bring at least one plant on Monday or Tuesday to have a 

chance to participate in the creation of the Pathwaysô Garden. 

 

¶ Saturday, May 10 at 10am- 1:00 pm - Open House.  

We invite you to come and discuss any questions you may have. 
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¶ We would be glad to see everybody at our ñThe End of the Yearò Celebration on 

Wednesday, May 21
st
 at 5:00pm at The First Congregational Church in Crystal Lake. 

The detailed information will be sent soon. 

 

. 

¶ The Last Day of School is Friday, May 23. 

¶ The school will be closed for Summer Camp preparation on May 26-May 30. 

¶ The Summer Camp begins on Monday, June 2. 

As always, if you have any comments, questions, or concerns, feel free to contact us via e-mail 

montpathways@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

Notes from the Elementary Class (North room) 

Ms. Karen 

Connecting: 

  Thank you so much for taking time out of a busy 

schedule to get together last Monday and Tuesday, just to have 

a conversation with families.  I had such a good time getting to 

know everyone in a little more detail and to feel connected to 

each family a little more.  These conversations give teachers an 

insight into each child .... a point of view that we cannot 

experience.  And so I just a little closer and feel the power of 

our joint work with the children. 

  Along those lines, I want to send work home each 

Monday so we can stay in touch and your child may be able to 

share some of his previous week's work and ideas.  If we wait 

longer than one week, it is hard for the child to share what was important to him in his school work.  Just 

to emphasize:  the written work that is brought home is not a definitive summary of what he was 

involved in during the school week.  Often your child participates in group lessons, observes other 

children's work, acts as a teacher to another child in the class, or is, perhaps in the midst of a long term 

project.  What is sent home is a glimpse into the preceding week. 
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 Special events: 

  Last week, we welcomed 3 children from the Agress family to bring their musical instruments 

and play for the class.  The ENTIRE class was focused and participated in the event for almost an hour -

----we had to stop because it was lunch time.  The kids (Jr. High age) brought their 

instrumentôs:  clarinet, trumpet, percussion.  They paled for the class and talked about how each 

instrument was played, what was special for each instrument, and even gave the kids a chance to "play 

the trumpet".  The Agress kids had a great time as did our class!!! 

 The "Wind Musical Instruments" material was presented to the kids right after the concert and 

the kids were excited to see pictures of familiar instruments.   

 

 We have introduced a few science experiments these past weeks:  one with air and water, the 

most recent with propulsion.  It seemed to capture the imagination of the children as several reproduced 

the experiment with a paper replica of the experiment.  It did cause a flurry of building planes, 

helicopters, and rockets. 
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Problems solving and cooperation: 

  The Kids recognized and solved the problem of "who will make snack today!!!!!!!!!"   A volatile 

issue.  The class came up with the idea of having a schedule of who exactly would make snack on a 

given day! And since there are 10 kids in the class and 5 days, it fortuitously came out that there would 

be 2 kids working TOGETHER to decide on what snack would be and the amount that needed to be 

prepared each day. It is interesting to watch the kids working cooperatively (not always) to be in charge 

of and set up the snack --- an important element in the morning class. It is the perfect situation for kids 

learning to problem solve and COOPERATE. 

   

Emphasis: 

 We have initially placed emphasis on geometry:  vocabulary, creating 2 dimensional drawings, 3 

dimensional shapes and seeing our environment with "geometric eyes".  We have also worked with 

application of math (charts and graphs) to be able to interpret information.  Another area of study for the 

older kids was analysis of squaring and analysis of the trinomial cube.  Always in math, an emphasis is 

on precision and completion. 

 

 

 

 

Highlights from Ms. Terriôs Art class: 

¶ We drew our shoe and then drew small òstickò people 

all over it (skiing, climbing, swimming, etc.) 

¶ Painting of African animals of our choice 

¶ Making Book marks using patterns and markers 

¶ Creating Place Cards using watercolor for table work 

and lunch time 
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Thank you: to Emmaôs family for the beautiful flowers they have been sending. It has added ña touch 

of Springò to the room. 

Field trip:  

 As you know, the kids have been studying the Common Needs of People. In continuing with this 

study and building on our visit from President Lincoln in February, we travel ed to the McHenry County 

Historical Society Museum. We were interested to see that the ways people lived and met their needs in 

the past was so different from present time . We visited a small one-room schoolhouse and an 1847 log 

cabin with a tour guide to answer our questions.  

 The kids were surprised to hear that a family of 6 people could live together in this small cabin 

with only one bed and no windows. Sometimes even their farm animals lived inside with them.  

 They were excited to see what the old school looked like and to learn why we have summer break 

now (because many years ago the students had to stop studying during the summer and help their 

parents on a farm). Did you know that the teachers started their mornings with collecting the logs to 

burn the stove to make their classrooms warm? 

 These are some quotes from our students regarding the experience they had at the museum: 

¶ ñI loved the Old town and the school.ò 

¶ ñThe inside of the barn was very 
interesting.ò 

¶ ñThe most interesting room was the 
Mail Room.ò 

¶  

¶ ñI liked the typewriter.ò 

¶ ñWe liked typing on the typewriter.ò 

¶ ñThere was a big silver bell.ò 

¶ ñI liked the really beautiful dishes.ò 

¶ ñThe whole museum was awesome!ò 
 

The enjoyment of teaching: 

 The rewards of teaching, (among others) are to hear "I can do anything", "Can I do another 

book?", "I want to write a story", "This is going to be the challenge of a lifetime", etc.  As those remarks 

echo throughout the room, one has a feeling that LIFE is happening and children are challenging 

themselves in many ways. 

  And to see that the children are applying information on their own:  "I want to do a book of 

curved shapes", "I want to make a list of parallel lines", "I want to trace all the shapes and label 

them".  At the moment, there is an interest in 2 and 3 dimensional shapes.  Also, a flurry of "writing 

stories. 

           Best regards, 

            Miss Karen  
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Kindergarten Extended Day News 

Ms. Patty 

 Wow!  It has been another busy month of learning 

and creating in the Kindergarten classroom!  It has been 

a pleasure to witness the children become confident in 

their ability to learn, inquisitive about the world, 

affirmed in their own worth and respectful of others.   

 In the math area, we have been practicing 

measurement with a ruler.  We learned how to find 

inches and half-inches on the ruler.  We then used the 

ruler to measure 

items in our 

classroom (table, 

pencil, shoes, etc.).  

We also completed our very own measurement booklets. 

 In Language, we continue to practice reading 

comprehension, sentence writing, and word-building with the 

moveable alphabet.  We have also been practicing sight words. 

Sight words help the child advance their reading ability by training 

them to identify high frequency words on sight through 

memorization, short-cutting the moment it takes to decode the 

meaning of the word.  We have been using a variety of methods to 

practice our sight words (flash cards, sight-word ñgarden gameò, 

and word search pages).  The strategies of these ñworksò help to 

improve reading skills and vocabulary confidence. 

 In the Sensorial area, the children created their 

very own three dimensional shapes of the pink tower, 

brown stairs, and geometric 

solids!  

 In Ms. Terriôs Art 

class kids made several 

interesting projects:  

¶ Drawing, 

outlining, and painting 

Robin birds in the nests 

¶ Creating the pictures 

of yellow Daffodil flowers with purple background, using 

craypas and watercolors (complimentary colors) 
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¶ Clay Turtles made of Terra Cotta clay using rolled coils and pencil pots 

¶ Drawing Self-Portraits step by step using mirrors to look at our faces 

 

 We were invited to join the Elementary 

classroom for a special music concert.  Ms. Karen 

invited her neighbors (3 talented young musicians) to 

play their instruments for our classes.  We learned 

about the clarinet, percussions and trumpet.  The 

children were so excited to hear familiar songs played 

by the musicians!   

 Our special field trip this month has been our 

weekly yoga classes to Akasha Yoga Studios.  We 

learned many yoga poses that help our bodies 

become strong and flexible!   In May, we will 

have a field trip to KaleidoScoops Ice Cream 

shop in downtown Crystal Lake.  

 During the remaining weeks of school, 

our focus of study will be science experiments 

(light, sound, magnet / non-magnetic).  

 

     
     
     
     

     

 

        
   Sincerely, 

            Ms. Patty 
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